North Hampton Public Library
Trustees Meeting
July 17, 2008
Minutes

5:40  PM, meeting called to order.  In attendance, Chair, Dale Rochford, Treasurer, Emily Creighton, Secretary, Alison Robie, Co-Directors Susan Grant and Lorreen Keating
Minutes of meeting of  June 26, 2008 were unanimously approved. 
Treasurer’s Report 
Lorreen reported that the bookkeeper is still working on closing out the books for the fiscal year.  She said that this should be completed by the week of July 21st.  Lorreen handed out the non-appropreated fund balance sheets both for the fiscal year and for June of 2008.  Emily emphasized that it is important that the bookkeeper have the Treasurer’s Report ready by the 15th of every month.  Susan and Lorreen will re-state this to the bookkeeper.

Dale stated that it is crucial to stay within budget on all line items as we end the fiscal year.

A discussion took place regarding Building Expansion Funds as opposed to Library Funds.  Emily addressed the need to set up a plan for separating these funds which were temporarily co-mingled when the Library Funds were removed from NHPDIP.  The Trustees agreed that all of the funds need to be fully insured, and therefore Alison moved 

That Emily, as Treasurer, investigate and then move  the Library Expansion Funds to a new account at a different bank from The Library Funds, Dale seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.  

Discussion followed regarding library encumbrances.  We have settled on dollar amount caps for all categories.  Lorreen asked about accepting the low bid proposal for three new toilets.  The Trustees agreed that this bid should be accepted.  Lorreen estimates that we may come in slightly under budget on some of the encumbrances for the rest of the fiscal year. 
Old Business:

As an update on plans to conduct internal Library inventory, Susan explained that when we get our new software system, the internal inventory will begin.
Regarding the Behavior/Patron Conduct Policy, only the heading was changed.  The policy is fine as written.  There was a discussion of Safety and Security issues.  Emily suggested that we may need to draft a policy that covers this issue.  Susan reported that the staff has come up with a Safety and Security plan.  Susan has had a discussion with Chief Page about procedures.  Susan will plan to meet with Chief Page again and amend the Safety and Security policy.  Susan will also investigate Disaster Plans for libraries with the goal of saving library assets in the event of a disaster.  There is no Disaster Plan for the Library at this time. Emily moved to accept The Circulation Policy as amended, seconded by Dale.  The vote was unanimous in favor of acceptance.
Susan handed out circulation statistics for this fiscal year.  These numbers should prove helpful when it comes to budget time.  Susan and Lorreen will re-work the “value” aspect of the North Hampton Public Library.  This is a way to look at the costs associated with museum passes, renting DVDs, buying books and attending programs – all services that are available through the library.

An Insurance and Liability coverage update has not taken place yet.  Susan and Lorreen will follow up on this in conjunction with Safety and Security revue.

Addressing Trustee Goals, it was determined to focus on four areas for this year:1.  Reconnect with The Friends of the Library;  Dale reported that he had had a meeting with Hope Miller of the Friends and gained some valuable insight.  Hope mentioned that several of the Friends were gone for the winter, and this made for much smaller numbers at meetings. Some of the previous fund-raising projects spearheaded by the Friends have not taken place in the past few years.  Dale, as a representative of The Trustees, indicated that The Trustees would like to help attract more members to The Friends in any way that we could.  The Trustees will, as one of our goals, continue to pursue avenues of gaining more participation in The Friends of the Library. Goal 2.- We would like to come to an agreement on committing to, perhaps a level-funded expense budget, with consideration still given to cost of living increases for salaries.  Goal 3. – Long Range Planning, particularly as it pertains to our recently completed Needs Assessment.  The Trustees feel that it will be important to coordinate all Town Agencies to come together to look at priorities and to plan ahead.  The Trustees feel that we need to advance from where we are as it pertains to future planning for the Library.  Goal 4.- Work on communicating more effectively through the Community Newsletter, so that the people of North Hampton gain a greater awareness of the issues facing their Library.

Emily handed out changes to RSA 91-A, THE Right to know law, that have been signed into law by the Governor.  A discussion of these changes took place.

 
New Business:
There was  further discussion regarding the Needs Assessment done by Patience Jackson.  Emily suggested that we transfer the report to a computer file, thus making it much easier for the Trustees and the Directors to review it and correct any inaccuracies that might exist.  Susan and Lorreen gave input into a few items that were not correct in the report.
Lorreen suggested that Patience add a section with information about herself, her background and qualifications.  The Trustees felt that that would be a good addition.

It was brought to the attention of all Trustees that The Rye Library will be hosting a meeting on October 4th for Library Trustees, Directors and Friends.  Rye was also seeking input for items of interest for the agenda.  It was decided that Dale would send a letter to The Rye Library expressing our interest in the meeting, and suggesting that a topic of interest for the agenda would be how Trustees and Directors can help to grow and support Friends groups.    Gaining some valuable information from other libraries on  successes that they have had in building and supporting  Friends groups would be a topic of interest. 

The Trustees addressed an issue forwarded to them from Laurel Pohl, on behalf of The Recycling Committee.  Alison moved to adopt the suggested Recycling Committee initiative, seconded by Dale.  The vote was unanimously in favor.  Susan said that she will place a recycling bin for paper in the public area of the library., 
A correction to the Personnel Policy was brought to the attention of the Trustees.  This pertained to the percentages paid for health benefits by The Town and by the employees.

There was a discussion of Part Time/Per diem employees and the need to clarify the expectations of those positions.  Susan and Lorreen will come up with a recommendation for next month.

Lorreen brought up the possibility of the Library participating in a Macy’s Shop For A Cause program.  She will check into the legality of The Library being a part of it, or if possibly The Friends could sponsor the program.

 Librarian’s Report:
Attached

The next meeting was scheduled for August 26, 2008 at 5:30 in The New Hampshire Room.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30.
